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José L Górriz  
Department of Nephrology, Dr Peset University Hospital, 
Avda. Gaspar Aguilar, 90, Valencia 46017, Spain.  
e-mail: jlgorriz@senefro.org 
Telephone: +34-96-1622462.   
Fax: +34-96-1622462 
 

Dear Editor, 

 

This letter will confirm that all study participants, or their legal guardian, in the OSERCE2 Study  

(Study of Mineral and Bone Disorders in Chronic Kidney Disease in Spain) provided informed 

written consent prior to study enrollment.  

 
Should you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

José L. Górriz 

Principal Investigator  

OSERCE2 Study  


